From: Web NoReply

Sent: Monday, March 4, 2024 1:03 PM

To: City Council

Subject: Email - Communication - Margret Asmuss - Saskatoon Freeway Planning Study - Phase 2

Endorsement - CK 6003-1

Attachments: Swale Letter to S'toon March 2024.docx

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Categories: FILED

--- Replies to this email will go to

Submitted on Monday, March 4, 2024 - 12:57

Submitted by user:

Submitted values are:

I have read and understand the above statements.: Yes

I do not want my comments placed on a public agenda. They will be shared with members of Council through their online repository.: No

I only want my comments shared with the Mayor or my Ward Councillor.: No

Date: Monday, March 04, 2024

To: His Worship the Mayor and Members of City Council

Pronouns: She/her/hers

First Name: Margret

Last Name: Asmuss

Phone Number : (306)

I live outside of Saskatoon: No

Saskatoon Address and Ward: Address: 113th St W

Ward: Ward 1

Email:

What do you wish to do ?: Submit Comments

What meeting do you wish to speak/submit comments ? (if known):: Standing Committee on Transportation

What agenda item do you wish to comment on ?: Functional Planning Study for Phase 2 of the Saskatoon Freeway

Comments:

For March 4 Council meeting.

Attachments:

Will you be submitting a video to be vetted prior to council meeting?: No

Т

Margret Asmuss & Peter Krebs 113th Street Saskatoon, Saskatchewan S7N

March 4, 2024

Standing Policy Committee on Transportation City of Saskatoon

Re: Phase 2 Functional Design Report for the Saskatoon Freeway

Dear Committee Members,

It does not make sense to move ahead on the Functional Planning Study for Phase 2 of the Saskatoon Freeway because the proposed current location simply does not make sense. Efforts should focus on finding a more suitable route and on convincing the province that any future freeway development must not intrude on the swales.

Aside from the intrinsic value of the species and ecosystems in the swales, these areas represent a significant carbon sink, particularly its grasslands and wetlands. The City of Saskatoon has made commitments to climate protection, but this must necessarily involve not just reducing emissions, but also protecting those landscapes that sequester emissions. Why would we sacrifice these free ecosystem services that will help buffer the effects of climate change?

We fully support the two recommendations made by Swale Watchers regarding Phase 2 of the Saskatoon Freeway. There is sufficient precedent in this province regarding the relocation of proposed infrastructure to protect critical landscapes, including for wind generation and other energy projects. We must do the same to protect this critical landscape.

Sincerely,

Margret Asmuss
Peter Krebs